
Ms. Linda Jackson 

Forest Supervisor 

Payette National Forest 

500 North Mission Street, Building 2 

McCall, Idaho 83638-3805 

Subject: Letter of Support 

Midas Gold Stibnite Gold Project 

Draft Environmental Impact Statement (DEIS) 

Ms. Jackson: 

I have reviewed Midas Gold Idaho's (Midas Gold's) Stibnite Gold Project (SGP) 

Plan of Restoration and Operations (PRO or plan) and met with members of the 

Midas Gold Idaho technical team to better understand the company's plans for 

the Project. Below are supporting comments on certain aspects of the PRO to be 

included in the public comment period ending October 28, 2020. 

PRO -- Midas Gold has presented a complete and comprehensive plan to restore 

the area. The various and numerous restoration and mitigation components of 

this Project are above and beyond what the law requires. There are many checks 

and balances in place to ensure that Midas Gold Idaho follows through on its 

promises to restore the site. The company is required by law to set aside the 

requisite financial assurances for restoration before mining can begin. Midas 

Gold will stay true to its word and complete all the proposed mining, re-mining, 

reclamation, remediation, and restoration activities. 

Site Cleanup and Closure -- Without the approval the SGP, the historic Stibnite 

Mine area will not be restored. The nature of the formerly abandoned and 

orphaned Stibnite Mine site can be redeveloped and cleaned up with private 

capital versus taxpayer dollars. Midas Gold is willing to take on decades old 

environmental liabilities that are not from Midas Gold but from World War II 

(WWII) era government sponsored/managed wartime production efforts. It 

seems imperative for a private entity to step forward with a business plan to 

address these abandoned legacies. Upon issuance of the Record of Decision 
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legacy waste and contamination. Midas Gold's plans include interim stabilization of Blowout Creek in the 

first years of construction and operation, fixing the most significant source of sediment in the watershed. 

Full restoration at closure will improve water quality, stabilize the water table in that area and re-establish 

wetlands habitat. The Project will improve water quality through: 

• Removal of legacy waste rock in or adjacent to the EFSFSR

• Removing or addressing several historical underground workings that are likely sources of

surface and groundwater water quality impacts

• Enhancing or restoring more than 12 miles of the EFSFSR and tributaries and adding quality

fisheries habitat

• Removing and reprocessing historical tailings

• Repairing Blowout Creek, the largest sediment source in the area

• Reforesting to reduce sediment runoff.

After reviewing the DEIS (and highlighting the above mentioned factors), I hope the U.S. Forest Service 

will select Alternative 2, as it seems to comprehensively addresses the actions that need to be addressed 

and to be the best overall option for the site. I would like to thank the U.S. Forest Service for providing the 

opportunity, and sufficient time, to comment on this important Project's permitting process. I hope the U.S. 

Forest Service will realize the benefits this Project and permit the SSGP using Alternative 2. 

Best Regards, 
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